
FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - April 2022

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike
friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.


Here is the https://www.fsupikes.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda! 
Contribute to the Old Guard of Delta Lambda! The Old Guard is
Delta Lambda’s alumni Annual Fund. Your contribution helps the
Chapter maintain its competitive standing at the top of Florida
State’s fraternity system.

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per year.
Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, and
enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda
experience. Some alumni have even chosen to give as much as
$1,000. A current list of the Old Guard Members appears at the
end of this newsletter. 


Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Thank you, Old Guard Chairman Jack McMullen ’64 for paying
three years ahead! jackmcfsu@aol.com

Thank you to Lee Anderson ’84 for his $300 gift. Lee says, “No
problem; it is my pleasure. It has been a while since I have been
back to FSU, but I am a Pike for Life. lopez308@bellsouth.net

Thank you to Jeff Moore ’81, a regular at our Monthly Luncheons,
for his $100 renewal. jeffkathymoore@bellsouth.net

"Delta Lambda Brothers, I am
honored to serve as Chairman
of the Old Guard, Delta
Lambda’s voluntary annual
fund. Many alumni continue to
be generous benefactors. We
think it appropriate for "The Old
Guard" to pay the expenditures
associated with Brother Charlie
Barnes’ recognition celebration.

Likewise, we want to be able to
fund a portion of the costs of
renovating the Keen Conference
Room in our Pike/Sembler
house with new chairs,
conference table, and
associated items.

The Old Guard is funded by the
$100 per year support of our
alumni.

 

https://www.fsupikes.com/
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
mailto:jackmcfsu@aol.com
mailto:lopez308@bellsouth.net
mailto:jeffkathymoore@bellsouth.net
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Some give more, as they deem desirable. I have just paid $300 for years 2023, 2024
& 2025. ALL financial support received for The Old Guard funds are appropriately used
"in the best interests of our Delta Lambda chapter." Payments, at your discretion, can
made either by check or credit card.

Thank you for your loyalty and Brotherly consideration. 

In the Bonds, 


Jack McMullen '64

{Above} Jack McMullen ’64, Chairman of the Old Guard of Delta Lambda. Carolyn
Duyck McMullen was a varsity Cheerleader at FSU and a member of Kappa Delta
Sorority.

Delta Lambda Back-to-School Reunion

May 12-16, 2022

Joe Feheley ’81, Legacy Dad, past Chapter
Advisor, Former Air Force Fighter Pilot. 
If you desire to participate in the upcoming DELTA
LAMBDA BACK-TO-SCHOOL REUNION contact Joe
directly, right away. Joe Feheley / 305-776-3221 /
jfeheley@comcast.net

Back-to-School Reunion at the Pike House, May
12-16, 2022.

“This is your opportunity to spend up to four days in
your Delta Lambda fraternity house. After the semester ends, rooms in the Pike house
will be open for our use The goal is to foster Delta Lambda Brotherhood while having a
great time. Undergrads remaining in the house will get quality time with alumni
Brothers in every career imaginable, spend quality time networking with each other.

“The plan is to develop an excel spreadsheet of room availability similar to Airbnb, and
to allocate rooms based on number of days each alumnus will participate.

Your Cost:
“Each participating alum will make a donation to the house of approximately $125 per
day/per room. The bulk of the money will help the undergrad with the monthly cost of
their May rent. The remaining portion will go to the house, to use to better the house.

Logistics:
“Each alumnus will have their own sheets and mattress protector for obvious reasons.
We will inspect each room in the days before the event to ensure all rooms are clean,
fit, and up to standards. If you need help obtaining items, let me know.

Events:
“This is going to be more fun than you can imagine. We will have a golf day, an FSU
baseball game day, and we will have a day at Lake Talquin. Other events will be
planned once we see the actual numbers.

“Each day, we will have planned meal outings for alumni; alumni will pay for any
undergrads who come eat with us. We will have a stickball championship, and other
events at the house that further Brotherhood, and allow you to relive your glory days.
I’m hoping we can have a Special Initiation so we can re-live and embrace our Ritual
and other traditions.

“Please respond directly to me saying that you would like to participate in
this historical event.

mailto:jfeheley@comcast.net


Several of Delta Lambda’s most prominent 2022 campus leaders posed for this year’s
edition of Pikes Illustrated, edited by Riley Martin ’20. 
Hilton Harris ‘19, VP of Finance for Seminole Student Boosters; Jared Ford ’19,
President of Willow Partners, and Director of “Noles on Wall Street”; Joey Williams
’19, President of Pi Kappa Alpha; Andrew Bensonoff ’20, Vice President/Co-Founder
of the first chapter of the Epilepsy Foundation at Florida State; Michael Munder ‘19,
Campus Director of Line Dance: Showcase of the Arts.

Pike Sires & Sons at Initiation: Craig Mateer ’86 and his son Charles Merritt ’16
exchange congratulations with Chandler Stutler ’16 and his dad Denver Stutler ’82
(UCF). Denver Stutler is Florida’s former Secretary of Transportation.

Governor Ron DeSantis Appoints Craig Mateer ’86 to
the State University System Board of Governors
Mateer is Founder and Chief Executive Officer of CCM Capital Group and Founder and
former Chief Executive Officer of Bags, Inc. A former varsity basketball letterman for
the Seminoles, Craig has contributed millions to Seminole athletics and the University
in general. His son, Charles Merritt ’16 is also a Delta Lambda.



Cort McCord’s Son Honored at 2022 Biletnikoff Award
Banquet
Eli Nortelus ‘01, Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01, Charlie Barnes ’65, Marty
Riggs ‘83, Chris Hansard ‘81, Connor McCord, Steve Walker ‘81, Treasurer Ryan
Vietkus ’19, SMC Joey Williams ’19.

Cort McCort ’81 (Chapter Eternal) son Connor McCord will graduate this spring, 2022
from Lincoln High School. Connor has earned a full scholarship to Princeton and will
enter as a freshman this fall.

Sixteen Pike Alumni led by Doug Russell ’79 funded a $10,000 Named Scholarship in
honor of Bobby Bowden ’49 (Chapter Eternal) and chose to award it to Connor at the
annual Biletnikoff Award Banquet sponsored by the Tallahassee Quarterback Club
Foundation.

ALUMNI NOTES



Fall 1982 Pledge Brothers reunion in Tampa
[Above] Ted Sheridan ‘83 (Edward, namesake of his Grandfather Ed Cubbon ’29),
Peter Barraco ‘83, and Jeff Hicks ‘83. Pictured with Little Sisters; Brenda (Young)
Sheridan and Carolyn (Melby) Holman for Delta Lambda Dream Girl

West Palm Beach Bro-Fest;’ Upper Deck of The Ben
Hotel 2022
Glenn Grant ’82, Griff Siegel ’78, Stuart McLeroy ’79, John Pfleager ’84, Allen
O’Brien ’79, Tim O’Malley ’81, Angie Rosacker Little Sister



[right] Tom Cook ‘73, Bob Coury ‘72, Chris Kuebler ’74 and (friend) Bill Herald.

In Parkland, Florida, Bob wrote: “When your best friends of 50+ years fly and drive
hundreds of miles on a Saturday to surprise you and have lunch during your 1st week
of radiation treatment! Pretty amazing!! I am VERY blessed to have such great friends
in my life. What a fantastic surprise. We had a blast!!”

[left] In St Pete, 2022: Craig Chown ’81, Bill Beaton ‘79, Jim Finch ’81

Bro-Fest in St Pete, 2022
Bruce Johnson writes, “Awesome evening celebrating 40 and 50-year friendships along
with our Bond of Pi Kappa Alpha Brotherhood.”

[left side of table] Jim Finch ’81, Bruce Johnson ‘81, Brett Lindquist ‘82, Bill
Waters ‘81, Billy McPhillips ‘74.

[right side of table] Bill Raymond ’79, Gary Prescott ‘72, Glenn Grant ’82, Steve
Mendendorp ‘94, Dave Kresge ‘73, Barry Smith ’72

Reminder - Missed an Issue?



Every page and every issue of Pikeboy and Pikes Illustrated are now available, free, for
your entertainment and nostalgia. This is the photographic record of America’s greatest
college fraternity chapter! Thank you, David Rancourt!

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/ 

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta
Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use
this link:

Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard
is only $100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T
(is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute: 

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please
make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to
Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,
FL 32308

Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated April 2022)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD

Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more 
(See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than $1,000)

Lee Anderson ‘84 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025 

Dan Akre ’83 2016, 2017 


Charlie Barnes ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Ed Barnes ’71 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019, 2021 

Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;

grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018 

Gabriel Brady ’58 2020 


Justin Buck ’96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021 

Pete Burnett ’68 2020, 2021 


Anthony Cabrera ’81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 

Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Bill Cheek ’61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 


Jim Cobb ’63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 

Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019 

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/
https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute


Dustin Daniels ’10 2016 
Josh Davis ’02 2021 
Phil Doumar ’09 2017 
Bob Duggan ’64 2022 
Jeff Epley ’96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael ’10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 
Michael Fernandez ’10 2021, 2022 
Jim Finch ‘81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Jim Floyd ’76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Dave Frew ’67 2020 
Lewis Fusco ’05 2020 
Paul Gerding ’65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Dave Giordano ’65 2020, 2021 
Jon Graber ’02 2022 
Glenn Grant ’82 2017, 2022 
Connor Gray ‘11 2018 
Bill Gregory ’77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Mike Halfacre ’85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Bob Hall ’49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,
2020, 2021 
Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung ’81 2017, 2019, 2021 
Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022 
Rob Hicks ’83 2020 
Howard Hunter ’73 2020, 2021, 2022 
Bruce Johnson ’81 2017 
Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 Joined the Sembler Society in 2018 
Dick Klunk ’67 2020, 2021 
David Kresge ’73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 
Mike Lait ’78 2020 
Joe Liguori ’81 2021 
Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Carlos Lindo ’05 2016 
David Lyons ’65 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Sloan MacKarvich ’01 2021 (also Sembler Society) 
Harvey Mackler ’72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,
2022 
Trent Mallory ’81 2017, 2021 
Mike Markowski ’75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ; brothers
Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski ’79) 2016 
Noah C. McKinnon ’65 2021, 2022, 2023 
Austin McLeod ’15 2022 
Stuart McLeroy 2021 
Roy McDonald ’79 2018 
Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025 
Andy Miller ‘70 2021, 2022, 2023 
J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Tom Misiuk ’83 2021 
Jim Montano ’64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Jeff Moore ’81 2018, 2022 
Kyle Mowitz ’01 2017, 2021 
Alex Mullineaux ’01 2019, 2021 
Eli Nortelus ’01 2018 
Marco Novak ’01 2016 
Harry Orwig ’66 2018 
Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017 
Joel Padgett ’71 2016, 2019 
Jim Parsons ’81 2017 
John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019, 2020 
Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Khoung Phan ’01 2019 
Jim Poe ’66 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
David Ponder ’80 2017 
Gary Prescott ’72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Dr. Jace Provo ’83 2020 
Matt Raulerson ’83 2022 
Tyler Russell ’10 2020 
Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton ’74 (brother, Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017 



Peter Singhal ’15 2019, 2020, 2021 
Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019, 2021, 2022 
Bob Stoner ’64 2018 (memorial gift via John Stoner), 2020, 2021, 2022 
John Stoner ’64 2018, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Lt. Col. Patrick Sullivan ’01 2022 
Doug Tatum ’77 2021 
Todd Trimmer ’69 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Tom Trotta ’81 (son Eric Trotta ’09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Bob Tunkel ’66 2020, 2021, 2022 
Tarek Waked ’09 2019 
Steve Walker ’81 2021 
Bob Ward ’67 2020, 2021, 2022 
Kevin Wheeler ’09 (father is Tom Wheeler ’78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09) 2021 
Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son is Griffin Wilcox ’15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad is Wade Wilcox ’86) 2020, 2021 
Bill Williams ’85 2019, 2020 
Rob Williamson ’87 2018, 2020, 2021 
Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019 
Manny Zamora ’87 2021 
Bart Ziegler ’83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY

Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more
[John Baker ‘83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in John’s name] 
[Herb Bowen ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in Herb’s name] 
Charlie Bradley ’81 is a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society 
Sean Carbonell ‘86 
[Craig Kavka ’66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig’s name in
2019] 
Chuck Cottrell ’80 *Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000 to be used in the
best interests of the Chapter. And in 2022, Chuck made another gift of $2,500. Thank
you, Chuck, for your lifetime of generosity to Delta Lambda! 
Jim Crews ’78 
Chris Dietz ’87 (son is Caleb Dietz ’11) 
Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son is Steven Centeno ’16) 
Col. Joe Feheley ’81 (son is Sean Feheley ’14) 
Jim Finch ‘81 
[Steve Goodloe ’79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in
Steve’s name] 
Chris Gutierrez ’83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez ’16) 
David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16) 
[J. Bob Humphries ’66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob’s name in
2019] 
Bruce Johnson ‘81 
Jay B. Johnson ‘83 
Bobby Jones ‘72 
Jimmy Keen ’73 (son is Michael Keen ‘14) 
[Don Kyle ’77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch ‘81, Joe Feheley ‘81,
Chuck Cottrell ‘80, Glenn Grant ‘82, Mike Martin ‘79, Dave Henry ’81, Anthony Cabrera
’81 and Steve Walker ’81. 
[Tracy Lee ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society
in Tracy’s name] 
John Leavitt ’77 (brother of Jim Leavitt ’79) 
Sloan MacKarvich ‘01 
Craig Mateer ’86 (son is Charles Merritt ’16) 
Lyle McAlister ’78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee ’09 and Jordan ’07] 
Ryan McElveen ’95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!) 
Noah C. McKinnon ‘65 
Rich Newsome ‘83 
David Rancourt ’84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt ’16) 
Matt Raulerson ’83 (son is Zach Raulerson ’17) 



Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18 
Doug Russell ’79 (son is Tyler Russell ’10) 
Harry Sargeant III ’78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV ’02 and Garrett Sargeant ’17) 
Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son is Logan Sembler ’09) 
Tim Sheridan ’79 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother is Ted Sheridan ‘83) 
[Kirk Smith ’86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler
Society in Kirk’s name] 
Rich Wall ‘66 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09)

2022 Chapter Leadership

2022 Delta Lambda Elected Officers
SMC Joey Williams ‘19 
Internal Vice President Rory Hicks ‘19 
External Vice President Parker Narrell ‘19 
Treasurer Ryan Veitkus ‘20 
Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Nation ‘19 
Member-at-Large Jerry Perera ‘20

2022 Delta Lambda Appointed Officers
New Member Educator Max Demoura ‘20 


Rush Chairman Jerald “Trey” Hall ‘20 

House Manager Nick Smyrnov ‘19 


Secretary Jared Kornetti ’19 

Title IX Officer Joaquin Lopez ‘21 


Excellence Officer Parker Mock ‘19 

Risk Manager Edward Cruz ‘20

IFC Representative TBD 

Intramural Sports Chairman TBD 


Social Chairman TBD 

Alumni Liaison TBD 


Pikes Illustrated Editor Riley Martin ‘21

2022 Alumni Advisory Board (updated January 2022)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01

Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler ’78, Chairman 

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73 


Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen ‘73 

Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford ‘14 

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell ’79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65 


Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller ’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77 

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01 


Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo ‘05 

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock ’01 an Eli Nortelus ‘01 


Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87 

Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott ’72, Mark Smith ‘78 


Alumni Association President: Eric Carr ‘01 

Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85 


Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan ’79 and Charlie Barnes ’65 

Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD 


Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander ‘05; plus John Peacock ’01; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes ’71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley ’81 (son Sean Feheley ’14) 


Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ’14) 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’79 (son Tyler Russell ’10)



These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi
Kappa Alpha at Florida State
The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler
’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management. Capital
gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent Sembler
Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01
Chairs the Chapter Advisory Board. John Peacock ’01, 850-321-2198
jpeacockfl@gmail.com

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.
ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack
McMullen ’64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.
drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the
Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz
’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan ’79 and Charlie Barnes
’65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker ’70 provides the chapter with its annual composite.
The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated.
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